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NEWSLETTER N. 1

Segrate, 28 August 2009

Dear Commissioner,

First of all let me express the thanks of the Italian Federation for your availability to cooperate for the success of our exhibition. I am fully aware of the key role each of you is playing as  I have recently served as assistant commissioner in Washington and Bucharest and I have constantly supported our national commissioner in my capacity of delegate for International Affairs.

Our Federation is in charge of the philatelic exhibition to be held in the frame of the International Festival of Philately ITALIA 2009 (21 – 25 October 2009). Piero Macrelli, our Federation's President, has been appointed Commissioner General and is being assisted by the other two representatives of the Federation in the Organizing Committee, namely Bruno Crevato-Selvaggi and myself. Bruno is taking care of operations (frame arrangements, bin room, mounting and dismounting, etc.) and publications (including Bulletins and Catalogue). I am in charge of commissioners, exhibits' selection and of the jury and expert team. 

At the end of July we had 39 nominations for commissioners (now we have received the 40th nomination). Please note that:

a) Some pictures are still missing. I regret that the publishing shop was unable to edit some of the pictures we received after my reminder, as it had already started printing. Anyway they will be published first in our site and, later, in Bulletin N. 2.

b) Some of you sent us only a part of the data requested, so please check and supplement or correct what we have published. Also let us have any change it might occur in the future. As we intend to maintain the commissioner's list in our site any update from your side will be published within a very short time.  

c) Some of you gave us two e-mail addresses: we had to select one and we hope we did the right choice. If not, please ask us to change it. 

d) Furthermore please provide us, if you have not done that yet, your mobile phone number: we shall not publish it, but we could need it for urgent communications, like to ensure to meet you at the airport upon arrival.

We would have liked to make Bulletin N. 1 available at EFIRO, but it was delayed by internal problems. The general organisation is cared by Poste Italiane, hence all activities need the approval and are executed as a part of  their current processes. This situation is becoming quite usual for international exhibitions nowadays, after the privatisation of postal services.

Currently Bulletin N. 1 is in the printing cycle and we are looking forward to distributing it in Praga. Of course you will get your fair share via mail, and it will be published in pdf format in our site. As an anticipation I am attaching the pages with the Commissioners' list, the IREX and the Application Forms. I wish to point out that Art. Of the IREX states that exhibits shall be returned according to GREX 51.1, that means that the Organizer shall pay for returning them using the same transportation manner they were sent in.

We have decided to use the Internet as much as possible, starting with the enrolment process. Each Commissioner will receive a user-id and a password and will be able to access the private section of our site in order to:

· enter and modify applications

· receive periodically feedback on his/her entries

· view the current status of all his/her entries.

We understand that this activity requires some extra effort from your side but we believe that the fact of working with correct data from the beginning (no misspelling, no wrong references to exhibitions, etc.) will make life easier for everybody. To make your task lighter we shall provide pre-filled fields as much as possible and we will ask at the beginning only the basic data; additional ones shall be entered only for accepted exhibits. 

Furthermore the President of the FIP Commission against Forgeries has been asked to support the enrolment process. He will be given a special user-id and password and check the list of applications against the file of pending situations. We intend to accept only “clean” exhibits, hence all situations needing clearance must be resolved before assigning the frames, as we did at Italia 98. That should enable the Expert Team members to use the time for analysing new items and record their findings using a digital camera rather than for opening frames for verifying compliance with requests concerning items detected in the past.

Finally I wish to express the Federation's appreciation for the cooperation made available by FEPA. Pedro Vaz Pereira was our guest of honour at the formal presentation of the Festival in Milan and José-Ramon Moreno, FEPA consultant for our exhibition, will be at the coming exhibition ROMAFIL at the beginning of October to sign the contract. By the way, ROMAFIL, our national exhibition, will be held in yhe same Palazzo dei Congressi that, just one year later, shall host ITALIA 2009.

I am a strong believer that open communications are the cornerstone of a good cooperation. So I am looking forward to getting your mail and you will receive periodically a newsletter updating you about the progress in the organization.

Best regards.
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Giancarlo Morolli,

Assistant Commissioner General

P.S. You can reach me at commisioner@italia2009.it. 

If you need to send paper mail, please refer to the dedicated post box at the Segrate post office under the address: Italia 2009, C.P. 39, I-20090 Segrate (MI). 

My cell phone for the exhibition is +39.347.7800166. 
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